MISSOURI SOCIETY FOR CLINICAL SOCIAL WORK   ---   Board Meeting Minutes   ---   February 15, 2014

 

Present:  Al Barton, Steve Franklin, Shelly Justison, Vincent Marino, Kathleen McMullan, Jesse Berg (Executive Director)

Absent:  Cindy Badamo, Mike George, Linda Pevnick

 

1.  ACTION:  Jesse is going to rework the attendance certificates to include information that Illinois demands for continuing education.  This includes the name and licensure number of a Board member.

 

ACTION:  Shelly will be the Board member signing for the March 8 workshop.

 

2.  Al reported that MSCSW currently has $13,180 in the treasury.  Last year at this time MSCSW had $8,828.

 

ACTION:  At Jesse's suggestion, the Board agreed to provide an in-kind donation (e.g. toilet paper, paper towels) to the Center each month for use of the facility for free.  Jesse will take care of this.

 

3.  MSCSW currently has 108 members.  Jesse tried to email UMSL's Student Social Work Association, but has not received a reply.  Cindy did send the workshop email to UMSL.

 

4.  The cinema social event was a success with 8 attendees.  Steve suggested that there be a June social event and that in May members be asked to bring a friend to the social event in June.  This would help promote membership.  Mike had talked about a beer/wine social event.  Steve offered to help make/provide some ice cream for an ice cream event.

 

5.  Linda wants to talk about having an unmoderated list serve group.  Right now announcements need to go through Jesse.  Members seem to want a list serve.  There was some discussion about how this could work and if there should be any rules for participating.  During the Board meeting Steve created a Yahoo group which could serve as the list serve.  Further discussion was tabled until Linda could attend.

 

6.  Linda did some recruitment for committee members at the last workshop.

 

ACTION:  Kathy suggested that the head of each committee write a brief committee description and that this be put on sign up sheets.  An email to members about committees would also help.

 

7.  Shelly is working on the ethics workshop.

 

ACTION:  Shelly will contact Mike and another MSCSW about possibly doing the ethics workshop or possibly co-presenting.

 

Other workshop topics were discussed.

 

8.  Mike had said that he would work on trying to develop some contacts with the various social work schools.

 

9.  The Board discussed member recruitment.  The Board decided that if someone paid for the 2014/15 membership year In April/May/June, they would get April/May/June 2014 membership for free.  If someone joins in January, that person pays half fee.

 

10.  Jesse has updated the website, and has added some additional resources.

 

11.  The Board discussed recruiting Illinois social workers from just across the river.  Some Illinois people have come to the workshops.

 

ACTION:  Jesse will attempt to reach out to the Illinois Society of Clinical Social Work to avoid any conflict of interest.  Most of the Illinois Society's activities seem to be centered in the Chicago area.

 

12.  The board discussed some of the new Medicare regulations for services/billing.

 

 

 

Vincent J. Marino

Secretary

